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CDR Thomas Marszalek is a native of Oak Lawn, Illinois. He graduated from St. 
Norbert College, DePere, Wisconsin in 1987 with a Bachelor’s Degree in Accounting. He 
worked as an Accountant for two years before being accepted to Officer Candidate 
School in June 1989. He was commissioned in October 1989 and attended Navy Supply 
Corps School.   

His first tour was at the Navy Support Facility, Diego Garcia where he worked as a 
Service Contract Manger for the BOS contract. He reported to his first sea tour in July 
1991 as the Disbursing/Sales Officer onboard USS Barbey (FF-1088). Upon Barbey’s 
decommissioning in March 1992, he was assigned to the USS Tripoli (LPH-10) first as 
Wardroom Officer and later as Stock Control Officer.   

CDR Marszalek reported to the Naval Sea Systems Command in July 1994 as an 
Integrated Logistics Support Intern working in the Material Support Division, Logistics 
Directorate. During this time he earned a MBA from Troy State University. In November 
1996, he reported to the USS Pogy (SSN-647) as Supply Officer. In July 1999, CDR 
Marszalek reported to the Naval Strike and Air Warfare Center as Comptroller. During 
this tour he completed the Naval War College Joint Professional Military Education 
Phase I. In August 2001, he reported to the Fleet and Industrial Supply Center, Pearl 
Harbor, first as Deputy Comptroller and later as Customer Service/Logistics Support 
Center Officer.  

CDR Marszalek reported to the United States Special Operations Command in 
October 2004, upon completion of Joint Forces Staff College JPME Phase II. He served as 
the Branch Chief, Desk Officer Branch, O&M Division, Comptroller Directorate, J-8. In 
October 2007, CDR Marszalek reported to Naval Air Systems Command as a Lead 
Business/Financial Manager. He first worked in PMA 202 and later PMA 207. In July 
2010 he reported to the Asia-Pacific Center for Security Studies, where he served as the 
Chief, Resource Management Department. In May 2013 he reported to the United 
States Marine Corps Forces, Pacific as the Aviation Supply Officer. He became DLA 
Maritime Pearl Harbor Director on August 4, 2015. 

CDR Marszalek has earned the Surface Supply and Submarine Supply Warfare 
pins, is a Joint Qualified Officer, and is a member of the Defense Acquisition Corps. He 
has been awarded the Defense Meritorious Service Medal (2 awards), Meritorious 
Service Medal (2 awards), Navy Commendation Medal (4 awards), Navy Achievement 
Medal (3 awards), and various campaign and service medals.   

 


